[image: image4.emf]                       [image: image2.png]


              [image: image3.png]‘Feidlimeannach na Seirhhise Shiinte
Service Eescutiee



                
Hospital Manager’s Office

Letterkenny University Hospital, Letterkenny, 
Co. Donegal F92 AE81

Telephone: (074) 9123501    


    




Deputy Joe McHugh 







7th May 2024
Dáil Eireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.
Dear Deputy,
To ask the Minister for Health when the diagnostics for bloods will be reinstated for GPs in County Donegal; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Joe McHugh
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position.
The Pathology Department at Letterkenny University Hospital has experienced a significant increase in workload and as from the 4th March a number of tests have been referred to an outside private provider,  as there was no longer the capacity to perform all GP samples in the routine 8am to 8pm window. 
The only solution to this problem is additional analysers and currently LUH have no floor space to accommodate this. An extension to the blood science laboratory is required.
I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please contact me.
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Yours Sincerely,

______________________

Seán Murphy
General Manager
Letterkenny General Hospital
Our Mission is your Health and Well-Being – Our Vision is your enhanced Quality of Care
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